General Meeting January 9th 2006

   Dwight Ledbetter, President, opened the meeting at 7:18 pm.  He read aloud the agenda for the meeting.  He then introduced police officer Capt. Todd Penny.  Capt. Penny covered the crimes being committed in our area and how to prevent them if at all possible.  He noted our problem areas and concerns.  Capt. Penny’s phone number is 954-828-6649 and for the Raiders (drugs and prostitution) that number is 954-828-5661.

   Next on the agenda was the office of Vice President.  Last November, Larry Streng was voted to that position however he was transferred at BMW to another location outside of our geographical area and could no longer fulfill his duty.  Judy Nelson was nominated by Terry Berser with Ray Dettmann’s second.  Passed unopposed. 

   Our speaker for the evening was FDOT: Florida Dept. of Transportation.  They brought many large maps of the area along Federal Highway from SE 17th Street almost to the on ramp of I595.  Major changes are in store for the area around the Post Office just off of Fed. Hwy. south of Hertz Rent A Car.  We shared our concerns for the businesses located in that area and the traffic flow.  Commissioner Cindi Hutchinson is working on two projects with the FDOT on milling/resurfacing and beautification along this corridor.  She spoke about the grants and funds that were covering the costs involved.  FDOT also covered the State Road 84 project from I95 almost to Fed. Hwy.  Most of the area lies from SW 4th Ave to I95.  Cindi has been working closely with Broward Beautiful and others on this project.  An update from FDOT is scheduled for the near future; no date set just yet.

   Next was the Treasurer’s report.  DJ Parker, Treasurer, stated that there was no change in the books.  Balance totals were $2,304.35 however we received many new members and renewals just before the meeting so an update at February’s meeting will be given.  The report was passed unopposed.

   The Secretary’s minutes from November were unavailable.  [It is assumed that Susan Gloeckner took the minutes since Jan Meister was unable to attend the meeting in person due to family issues dealing with the aftermath of hurricane Wilma.  (Susan has moved out of the area.)  From the general membership that attended that meeting and voted for the Board members it was confirmed who was named to what position on the Board.]  

   Our next guest speaker was Charles Jordan who is running for Commissioner of our District.  He spoke about over-development and crime issues in our area and believes he can work on these issues for the betterment of our area.

   Under new business:

   Ray Dettman spoke on an area near the airport as a “Kiss Goodbye, Park & Fly” (Judy gave it this name).  A motion was made by Ray to send a letter to the Broward County Commissioners on this subject.  Dave Kasanof second the motion.  Passed unopposed.  Ray volunteered to do the letter.

   DJ Parker next spoke about forming a Membership Committee/Drive.  Jan Meister, Ray Dettmann and Dave Kasanof volunteered to be on the committee with DJ as chairperson.  A future meeting will be set up.

   A motion was made by Ray to change our general member meeting to the 2nd Wed of the month with Terry’s second.  Passed unopposed.

  Dwight adjourned the meeting with Ray’s second.  

